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Councillor Ball stated that the planning review process has gone on 
for a long period of time with referrals to the Cole Harbour 
Community Committee. There have been meetings, public hearings and 
public participation sessions. He stated that he does not 
understand how in a process that has been on going for six to eight 
years that this has become a problem now. He stated that no matter 
what decision is taken on any plan some time down the road somebody 
is going to be dissatisfied. The Cole Harbour/westphal Community 
Committee were contacted and asked if they were comfortable with 
the plan to go forward. If the plan is not going to go forward at 
this point then he suggests that the responsibility of the review 
of the plan become the responsibility of the Cole Harbour/westphal 
Community Committee and when they are ready with the document then 
it be brought back to council. He stated that he, personally, 
feels that it should not be referred back to PRC but to the Cole 
Harbour/westphal Community Committee. 
Councillor Cooper stated that the process of removing developed 
areas of the PUD has been an objective of the community in order to 
have more control over what development occurs in the community. 
It was realized and understood by him that this particular piece of 
property had not been completely developed and would therefore stay 
under the PUD agreement. If there is individual ownership of lots 
then there are provisions of the present plan that might enhance 
that development. If the majority is still under one ownership and 
is not completely developed then they have the question of whether 
it should have stayed under the PUD. The development of that 
particular property shouldn't go unfettered which it can now do 
under the PUD agreement. 
Councillor Bates feels that should be some more time spent taking 
a look at this. 

Mayor Lichter pointed out that a letter received from Mr. Peter 
Mcxeeghan indicates that he wished to address council on the issue. 
He stated that hearing Mr. Mcxeeghan at this point would appear as 
if a public hearing was in progress. 
It was moved.by Councillor Richards, seconded.by Councillor Cooper: 

"THAT THE DRAFT PLAN FOR THE COLE HARBOUR/WESTPHAL 
COMMUNITY BE REFERRED BACK TO PRC FOR CONSIDERATION AND 
ADJUSTMENT IN RELATION TO THE PUD DEVELOPED AREA AND THEN 
BE BROUGHT BACK FOR A NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AFTER 
THOSE ADJUSTMENTS HAVE BEEN NEGOTIATED. FURTHER ALL FIVE 
OF THE OUTSTANDING MATTER BE INCLUDED" 

Councillor Richards stated in the motion he specifically sent this 
back to PRC because it is his understanding that any amendment or 
changes to a Municipal Plan must be reviewed by the committee of 
council and not the community council's. Community council's have 
certain rights under the planning act according to the new Charter
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but they don't have the right to deal with this proposal. He 
stated that there will be input from the Community council on 
recommendations to the PRC. 
Councillor Ball stated that he feels this should be referred to the 
Cole Harbour/Westphal Community Committee for them to come up with 
their recommendations to the PRC. 
Mayor Lichter stated that if council feels it is not prepared to 
recommend a public hearing date to the regular council session then 
it is still back with PRC. PRC can and ought to involve the Cole 
Harbour/westphal community Council as advisers. The charter 
indicates that they cannot hold a public hearing and they cannot 
make a decision on MPS's and MP8 amendments consequently they can 
only advise PRC. 

Mayor Lichter circulated a memorandum on Waste Management Options 
to council. He outlined the memorandum for council. 
Councillor Ball asked if Halifax City has given a recommended site 
for option 1. 

Mayor Lichter stated that the citizens committee has indicated 
that, if the city is willing to go it alone, they recommend the 
Ragged Lake site. 
Councillor Ball asked, for the record, if the Sackville site will 
close out in 1994. 
Mayor Lichter stated that it has been ordered by the Minister that 
it be closed in June, 1994. 

Councillor Ball stated that he feels that Halifax County should 
look at strategy 5 but not necessarily with the incineration 
process of Augden Martin. Also, if an agreement cannot be reached 
with Bedford and the city of Dartmouth to work together on this, 
Halifax County should explore other incinerators that will deal 
with the waste problem in Halifax County. He feels this is the 
route Halifax County should take. He stated he believes that 
Halifax City will not be satisfied until it gets the cheapest 
possible method of waste disposal in someone elses jurisdiction. 
He stated that he questions whether or not the articles being 
recycled is actually being recycled.




